
Kyrene Aprende 

 

September 23, 2022 
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

                                                                                                               

 September 26: PTSO Meeting/Mix & Mingle 

 September 29: End of 1st Quarter 

 September 30: No School- Teacher Planning 

 October 3-7: No School- Fall Break 

 October 10: No School- Staff Development 

 October 11: Start of 2nd Quarter 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

View Full Calendar  

https://www.kyrene.org/Page/14#calendar9/20220722/month
https://www.kyrene.org/Page/14#calendar9/20220722/month
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/luGETxreijiNw_vLOWapSA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlD2RpP0Q3aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9QYWdlLzE0I2NhbGVuZGFyOS8yMDIyMDcyMi9tb250aFcHc2Nob29sbUIKYy3pMC5jxyrGTlIRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


  

 

  
 

 

 



PTSO Meeting and Mix & Mingle 
 

 

Aprende PTSO Meeting and Mix & Mingle 

Monday 9/26    5:00p - 7:00p 

Garcia's Mexican Grill 

Warner & McClintock location 

  

Hear from Principal Kory, learn about the upcoming Aprende Rocks fundraiser, and all about the 

amazing fun we have planned for next week's pep rally, and what the PTSO is doing for our students 

and community.  

  

Come out, meet other Aprende parents, and enjoy appetizers on the PTSO! 
 

 

  
 

 

 

  

 

  

Navigating Social Media Safety for Today's Youth 

  

Description: This presentation will equip parents and caregivers with knowledge on the pros and cons 

of social media use, the most popular applications and how they could be dangerous, the dangers of 

pornography and sexting, how predators use technology to exploit teens, and strategies and tools to 

keep teens safe online. 

  

Presenter:  Dustin Gill  

  

Date and Time:  September 29, 2022  6:00-7:00 PM 

  

Location: Zoom 

  

Registration Link   

  

  
 

 

  
 

Jag Spotlight 
 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/AEOGxvh6d3cPl1JEj1QPRA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlD2RpP4QXAWh0dHA6Ly90cmFjay5zcGUuc2Nob29sbWVzc2VuZ2VyLmNvbS9mL2EvUzN4UHhteC1VNk5yU0JGWGhrcU1mUX5-L0FBQUFBUUF-L1JnUmxEaEQ1UDBSaGFIUjBjSE02THk5M2QzY3VaWFpsYm5SaWNtbDBaUzVqYjIwdlpTOXVZWFpwWjJGMGFXNW5MWE52WTJsaGJDMXRaV1JwWVMxellXWmxkSGt0Wm05eUxYUnZaR0Y1Y3kxNWIzVjBhQzEwYVdOclpYUnpMVE01T1RFMU1URTFNRGd6TjFjSGMyTm9iMjlzYlVJS1l5UjUzU3hqOGw1QXVsSVJRVVJsUm05bFFHdDVjbVZ1WlM1dmNtZFlCQUFBQUFFflcHc2Nob29sbUIKYy3pMC5jxyrGTlIRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


Our Jag Spotlight Boards are finally finished! Each month, content area teachers are being asked to 

nominate students who exemplify outstanding behaviors/skills in their classes. We hope to feature 10 

students each month. Our first round of nominations were from the elective teachers. Let's celebrate 

our first round of Jag Spotlight Students! 
 

 

6th Grade 

Annabelle Whitesides 

Blanche Le Faou 

Brooklyn Hampton 

Christopher Scott 

JJ Bogan 

Joslynn Phillips 

Kaiya Ram 

Lilee Ramirez 

Sydney Dresang 

Thomas Warren 

 

 

 

 

7th Grade 

Amiyah Lane 

Amiyah Thornton 

Benny Bonofiglio 

Berkeley Spencer-Neelsen 

Hannah Hammer 

Harper Hunsaker 

Isabella Thiboutot 

Jace Stewart 

Julia Aprile 

Seth Mullins 

 

 

 

 

8th Grade 

Ace Kent 

Aiden Rodriguez 

Gabrielle Passante 

Isabella Lewis 

Matthew Richardson 

Miles DuBois 

Monica Mantini 

Nathan Trinh 

Reyna Tokuz 

Trinity Rayzah 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Pledge of Allegiance/Moment of Silence 
 

 

As you may be aware, all Kyrene schools observe a moment of silence as part of our daily routine, 

along with citing The Pledge of Allegiance and in grades 4-6 reciting a passage from the Declaration of 



Independence. Under a new Arizona statute, schools must provide students with the opportunity to 

observe one to two minutes of silence each day, and teachers and staff are not permitted to give 

students any direction on how to use this silent time. The statute reserves that right for 

parents/guardians and requires us to inform you of this right. Please take a moment to speak with your 

child about how best to use the daily one to two minutes of silence.  
 

 

  
 

 

 

Gifted Testing- 8th Grade ONLY 
 

 



 

  
 

 

 

Gifted Testing- 6th & 7th Grades 
 

 



Gifted Child Assessment Notice. All public school districts have an ongoing “Child Find” obligation. 

This means that the Kyrene School District will identify, locate and evaluate all children within their 

geographic boundaries who are in need of special education and related services. Kyrene makes gifted 

testing available for students at school sites three times per year by application. Applications are due 

for the next round of testing for 2022-23 on October 25, 2022. If you think your child may be gifted, 

please visit the website at www.kyrene.org/gifted for information about gifted education, services, 

and testing in Kyrene.   
 

 

  
 

  

 

We have a limited number of yearbooks for sale. 48% of yearbooks have been sold! Only 335 copies are 

available and you do not want to miss out!  Click here for yearbook purchase information. School 

pictures have been scheduled for October 27th. Retakes for absences will be November 10th. More 

details to follow. 
 

 

  
 

  

 

Parents/guardians are asked to call the 24 hour attendance line 480.541.6201 each day that their child 

is absent. Please leave a message spelling the student’s name, grade, date(s) of the absence and 

reason for absence. If a phone call is not received, or if the school has not been able to contact the 

parent/guardian, the student will be given an unexcused absence. 

  

As a reminder, students who are absent from school the day of an activity MAY NOT attend the activity 

(i.e. classroom party, a middle school dance or sporting event; an after-school enrichment club; or Kids 

Club care after school). 

  
 

 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/3mUy9JrBMrRGtbbzR08Lxg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlD2RpP0QcaHR0cDovL3d3dy5reXJlbmUub3JnL2dpZnRlZFcHc2Nob29sbUIKYy3pMC5jxyrGTlIRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/3mzf_TupAUNccpkPz4Q2Yw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlD2RpP0RSaHR0cHM6Ly9kcml2ZS5nb29nbGUuY29tL2ZpbGUvZC8xcExzRlo2RGpOcWtHTF9feHVUYlZQWEdLNlFqbkJyNU4vdmlldz91c3A9c2hhcmluZ1cHc2Nob29sbUIKYy3pMC5jxyrGTlIRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


  

 

Aprende offers a variety of clubs, activities and organizations. Click here for Club/Activity information. 

  

An Activity Bus is offered on Tuesdays & Thursdays at 4:15pm. 

A pass is required for transportation. Please fill out & bring to the front office for a signature. Students 

will keep the pass for the entire year. Click here for Pass/Route Information. 
 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to donate items to our monthly 

PBIS store, we are always in need of: 

  

Full sized candy bars 

Soda (cans only) 

Rubber Bracelets, lanyards 

Bags of Jolly Ranchers 

Large jar of movie theater pickles 

Bags of small sized candies (individually wrapped) 

  

Thank you! 

  

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/dIbfOHvviLrbw1Vpixlmrw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlD2RpP0QhaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9kb21haW4vNjA4VwdzY2hvb2xtQgpjLekwLmPHKsZOUhFBRGVGb2VAa3lyZW5lLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Og5pveIXjIwmv643xjU2pQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlD2RpP0RhaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9jbXMvbGliL0FaMDEwMDEwODMvQ2VudHJpY2l0eS9Eb21haW4vNjA4LzIyLTIzJTIwQWN0aXZpdHklMjBCdXMlMjBQYXNzLnBkZlcHc2Nob29sbUIKYy3pMC5jxyrGTlIRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


  

 

Fall Sports 

ONLINE REGISTRATION for Winter Sports Opens on 10/7/22!!! 

Winter sports include Boys Basketball (cut sport), Girls Soccer (cut sport), Girls Softball (cut sport), Co-

ed Wrestling (non-cut sport) and Co-ed Cheer (cut sport – registration over).  Please remember that all 

online registration forms must be completed and a current physical must be on file in order to try out. 
 

 

VOLLEYBALL: 

  

Varsity: 

On Tuesday Varsity Volleyball took on the "undefeated"  KMS squad at home and with the full support of 

the entire Volleyball family defeated KMS in true dominating fashion.   25-15 and 25-10. It takes the 

entire Aprende family including some wonderful teachers and staff that came out to support. thank 

you  

  

On Thursday the girls rocked our special tournament jerseys that we gifted the girls for a wonderful 

"Serve a thon" fundraiser.  JV and Varsity swept CMS  Varsity 25-7, 25-12.  Both squads are making each 

other better by switching positions and working on improving their overall skills.  

  

JV 

JV was off Monday, and last night at Centennial, they won 2-0, 25-17, 25-19. They played some new 

positions again and worked well as a team and family and pulled the wins out. They’re coming together 

well as we head towards the end of the season and the tournament. 

  
 

 

 

 

 

  

BOYS SOCCER: 

  



Varsity: 

Boys varsity soccer had another great week. Aprende played KMS on Monday and lost 2-1 after holding 

onto a tie most of the match. The players were determined and work incredibly hard the entire match. 

On Thursday, Aprende beat Centennial 9-0 with Aedan and Max getting their first goals of the season. 

All boys worked in different positions and continued to work together seamlessly. We look forward to 

facing Altadena at home on Thursday, 09/29, and we know it will be a great match. 

  

JV: 

The Aprende JV boys soccer team is playing improved and inspired soccer. Both of the matches this 

week were against KMS. Aprende JV came away with two wins and both of the matches were fun and 

exciting. The boys are looking more unified and are working together to create intentional play 

development. They continue to work on their individual skill sets, while putting in the effort to become 

excellent teammates. And it was evident this week that they are trying to create success for each 

other. Aprende JV will travel to Pueblo for two games next week. Please come out to a game to 

support both the Varsity and JV boys soccer teams. Enjoy the weekend!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CROSS COUNTRY: 

We have Cross Country Results in for this past Tuesday 9/20/22, identical score for the girls and boys 

Aprende 38 -  Altadena 20 (lowest points win) with many PR’s!  Training, goal setting and believing in 

themselves in the making.  The kids are learning how to run as a group to close up the gaps. They are 

on the right path. Last home meet will be next Tuesday 9/27 starting at 4:30pm. Come out wear your 

school colors and support Cross Country Jaguars. There will be icee’s for sale at the meet.  

  

Huge PR’S (personal record best improvement time) came from girls team Violet Kemp and Aliana 

Castro.   

  

Good Job Jaguars!   
 

 

Please see the Aprende Athletics webpage for more information. 

  

If you have any questions, please contact Athletic Director, Carl Nasuta, cnasuta@kyrene.org or 

Athletic Secretary, Melissa Harris mharris@kyrene.org  480-541-6203 

  

Office hours: 7:30am-4:00pm 

Address:  777 N. Desert Breeze Blvd., East #2, Chandler, AZ  85226 
 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/V5Y1lXRzqhciO71Fv5DFGw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlD2RpP0QhaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9kb21haW4vMzI2VwdzY2hvb2xtQgpjLekwLmPHKsZOUhFBRGVGb2VAa3lyZW5lLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~
mailto:cnasuta@kyrene.org
mailto:mharris@kyrene.org


  

 

Come support your CDS cheerleaders by becoming a mini Aztec cheerleader 

* Register here, or using the QR https://docs.google.com/.../1FAIpQLSdwtXVFSn0Wi6.../viewform 

* Payment can be done through cash (day of) or venmo @ CdSCheer-PUTS 

* Permission form through Tempe Union will be sent to you via email once registered 

Hope to see all the future Aztec cheerleaders 

  
 

 

 

Jaguar Players 

 

 

Aprende's Jaguar Players Drama Program Awarded $1,000!  
Click here for the video! 

 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/VTRuLrQStsZ-OnEh56RIvg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlD2RpP4QRAmh0dHBzOi8vbC5mYWNlYm9vay5jb20vbC5waHA_
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Dqo7Y4n7ummdirdfKDEWGw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlD2RpP0SoaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cua3lyZW5lLm9yZy9zaXRlL2RlZmF1bHQuYXNweD9QYWdlVHlwZT0zJkRvbWFpbklEPTQmTW9kdWxlSW5zdGFuY2VJRD00NTI3NCZWaWV3SUQ9NjQ0NkVFODgtRDMwQy00OTdFLTkzMTYtM0Y4ODc0QjNFMTA4JlJlbmRlckxvYz0wJkZsZXhEYXRhSUQ9MTA2MDM1JlBhZ2VJRD0xVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpjLekwLmPHKsZOUhFBRGVGb2VAa3lyZW5lLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~


 



 

  
 

TUTORING 
 

 

Free virtual tutoring available to Arizona students through the AmeriCorps STEMM program, 

skilled tutor mentors provide free online math tutoring and support to K-12 students. Use this link 

to view the schedule of tutoring sessions and access live tutoring links. 
 

 

  
 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/v3zB7fo-T6xEFh-8hYS9EQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlD2RpP0QoaHR0cHM6Ly9jcnIubWF0aC5hcml6b25hLmVkdS96b29tLXR1dG9yc1cHc2Nob29sbUIKYy3pMC5jxyrGTlIRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


  

 

  
 



ParentVue Mobile App 
 

 

The ParentVUE Mobile application helps parents stay informed and connected by providing day-to-day 

insight into their child’s academic experience. ParentVUE Mobile for the iPhone/iPod Touch works with 

the Synergy™ student information system in much the same way as the ParentVUE web portal, allowing 

parents to access near real-time information on assignments and scores, attendance, and demographic 

information. ParentVUE offers parents a single sign-on to view all of their children’s information 

regardless of school.   

PE Uniforms can now be purchased through the new Kyrene School District payment portal. The 

InTouch payment portal will provide parents with digital receipts for all of your transactions. You can 

even use it to make this year’s tax credit donation to the school of your choice. Register once and use 

the portal all year. (At this time, payments for Preschool, Kids Club and After Hours will still be made 

through Community Education.)  
 

 

  
 

Student Emergency, Address, Health Information 
 

 

Each year, families are required to review address, emergency and health information that are on file 

for your child(ren). To complete this annual review and verification process, parents are requested to 

log into their ParentVue account to complete and submit their Health, Emergency & Address 

Information Update utilizing the Online Registration System.  The week of July 25th activation codes 

were emailed to families that needed to set up their ParentVUE account, if you have not received this, 

please contact your school office.  Please complete this by September 30th, 2022.  We appreciate all 

families taking the time to complete this annual requirement. If you have questions and/or need 

assistance with accessing your account, please call your school office.  

  
 

 

 

Outside Deliveries 
 

 

Parents, as a reminder, we do not allow outside deliveries of food, flowers, balloons, gifts, etc.  If 

something does get delivered to our office, we will keep it there until the end of the day and students 

can pick it up then.  Thank you! 
 

 

  
 

Student Sign-Out 
 

 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/k4N9u2ZW_6zvyFwV9hT_Og~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlD2RpP0QoaHR0cHM6Ly9hei1reXJlbmUuaW50b3VjaHJlY2VpcHRpbmcuY29tL1cHc2Nob29sbUIKYy3pMC5jxyrGTlIRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/8lPrkz76JO05jfTs7HVCSw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlD2RpP0RPaHR0cHM6Ly9hei1rc2QtcHN2LmVkdXBvaW50LmNvbS9QWFAyX0xvZ2luX1BhcmVudC5hc3B4P3JlZ2VuZXJhdGVTZXNzaW9uSWQ9VHJ1ZVcHc2Nob29sbUIKYy3pMC5jxyrGTlIRQURlRm9lQGt5cmVuZS5vcmdYBAAAAAE~


 

 

We understand students will need to be signed out for appointments, etc. 

Please try to avoid signing out your student after 2:55pm. The last 10 

minutes of school tend to be hectic and we appreciate your understanding. 

  

Also, please try to limit the amount of items being dropped off in the front 

office (water bottles, lunches, sweatshirts). Every time we need to call a 

classroom, it is disruptive to the class. 

  

 

 

  
 

 

 

Traffic Safety 
 

 

This is a friendly reminder about traffic safety.  It is critical that you watch for and take direction from 

staff members both in the parking lot and at the crosswalks.  It’s also important that everyone pay 

close attention and adhere to all traffic signs in school boundaries, especially when children are 

present near schools.  We ask that you consider every child as important as your own child and consider 

their safety when moving through the parking lot and adjoining streets.  We appreciate you reading 

through the traffic safety reminders below.   

  

Curbside Drop-off & Pick-up – We encourage families to use curbside drop-off and pick-up. The 

parking lot in front of the school is NOT accessible to parents to park in during drop-off and pick-up 

times; only staff and authorized visitors should be parking 

  

Crosswalks – I cannot stress the importance of using the designated crosswalks at all times.  We have 

staff managing these crosswalks for your and your child’s safety. Using curbside access is our preferred 

method for pick-up & drop-off.   

  

Handicap Parking Stalls – It is very important to have a visible handicap placard when parked in the 

handicap parking stalls. We have families that require these handicap stalls, so please do not park in 

these stalls without a visible handicap placard.  

  
 

 

 

  

 

Middle school is a tough time when it comes to friendships.  

  

 It is often the first time that students have truly mingled outside their peers in elementary homeroom 

classes.  Adolescents are working to navigate who they want to be friends with and who they don't.   

  



So why does it seem there is often a theme similar to the popular movie "Mean Girls"? 

  

The following is a link to an article that explains the phenomenon and how to help your daughters struggling 

with friendships, on either side of the picture. 

https://www.newportacademy.com/resources/empowering-teens/why-are-teenage-girls-so-

mean/?utm_source=pardot&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=09_22_22_na_resources_mean_girls&utm_con

tent=1st_img#block_6327d54317aeb-1 
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Last call for Night for Kyrene ticket & table sales!  

Purchase yours now before they sell out!  

The Night for Kyrene raises funds to benefit the entire Kyrene community – children, families, 

schools, and teachers. 

 

Saturday, September 24, 2022 

6:00 – 10:00 PM 

Arizona Grand Resort & Spa 

Enjoy a fun evening of community building with live entertainment, a wonderful silent auction, wine 

pull, fund-a-need, plated dinner, and cash bar, all while hearing about the impact that the Kyrene 

Foundation makes within the Kyrene community. Join Mathew Blades as our emcee and hear music 

from Guillaume Alvin during our cocktail hour, Todd Hoover during dinner, and Picoso to wrap up the 

evening.  

 

Hope to see you at the Night for Kyrene!    

  
 

 

 

 

 

Quicklinks 

  

- School Website  

- Breakfast/Lunch Menu  

- Calendar of Events 

- ParentVue and StudentVue 

- PTSO Information 
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Contact Us 
 

 

Kyrene Aprende Middle School 

777 N. Desert Breeze Blvd. E. #2 

Chandler, AZ 85226 

  

Phone: 480-541-6200 

Fax: 480-541-6210 

Attendance: 480-541-6201 

 

School Hours: 8:20am-3:05pm 

                Wed: 8:20am-1:05pm 

  

Office Hours: 7:30am-4:00pm 

              Wed: 7:30am-2:00pm 

  

  

  

A+ School of ExcellenceTM 
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